
PRE-BID MEETING 
SMITH HATCHERY CULVERT REPLACEMENT 

October 25, 2005 
1:30 PM 

 
PRESENT: Greg Leary, Concrete Engineers 
                      Steve Barnes, Boone Construction 
                      Nathan Lacy, CL Richardson 
                      Luke Hake, Muenks Brothers Construction 
 
  Heather Turner, Purchasing 
 
  Don Abell, BCPW 
  Dave Mink, BCPW 
  Matt VanderTuig, BCPW 
 
 
Heather Turner called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.  Heather advised bid 
opening is scheduled for November 8th.  Bids must be in by 9:15 am and will be 
opened in Commission at 9:30 am. 
 
Any changes as a result of the pre-bid meeting will be done as an addendum. 
 
Don Abell advised the scope of work.  The purpose of the work is to connect pipe 
under Smith Hatchery to pipe under Katy Trail.  The pipe under Katy Trail will 
stay and new pipe will be installed under Smith Hatchery.  Results of construction 
will provide a wider road. 
 
Anticipated Notice to Proceed is November 28th. 
 
The working day contract is for 15 working days.  The bidders expressed their 
opinion that this was a tight schedule considering there is also a 7-day cure time.  
Currently the deadline to complete is December 15th.   
 
Matt reviewed the erosion control plan.  Plan for erosion control is to install turf 
mat on the slopes during construction and erosion control blankets after 
completion during seeding season which begins March 15.  The silt fence will 
also be removed at that time. 
 
Don Abell reviewed special provisions.  The county will provide the pipe.  
Bedding is included as a separate bid item.  If material runs over the unit price 
would be used. 
 
Corp permit has been received.  Approvals and work authorizations have been 
received from property owners. 
 



Rebar calls for epoxy coated – used MoDot specs. 
 
An addendum will be sent out outlining any changes resulting from pre-bid 
conference. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


